
  
  
  
  
  
  

188 E Stewart St., Unit 11, PO Box 126 Vanderhoof, BC V0J3A0 
P - 250-567-2124    E - manager@vanderhoofchamber.com 

 
June 14, 2021 
 
Steven Dean 
CEO, Chairman, and Director 
Artemis Gold Inc 
Box 49298 
Vancouver BC  V7X 1L3 
 
 
Dear Mr. Dean, 
 
On behalf of the Vanderhoof Chamber of Commerce, I am happy to write this letter to express our 
support for Artemis Gold Blackwater Project.  
 
The goal of the Chamber of Commerce is to support the local business community, and the progress of 
the Blackwater Project, now through the Pre-Feasibility Study (PFS) in 2020, and its investment of 
approximately $600 million in initial capital, will do just that.   
 
The Chamber of Commerce is encouraged to see these commitments stated as part of the Blackwater 
Project: 
• The commitment to respecting and enhancing the economy and social aspects of the communities 

in which their company operates, including the community of Vanderhoof.  
• Through their commitment in Environmental Assessment, the company has committed to hiring 

from the community and with the inclusion of Indigenous employees and service providers.  
• And the commitment to conduct its operations with the interest of protecting human health 

through the minimization of impact on the ecosystem and redeveloping exploration and mining sites 
to high environmental standards. 

 
The Blackwater Project construction and operation has the potential to infuse direct and in-direct 
economic benefits to the Regional District of Bulkley-Nechako, including the community of Vanderhoof, 
through job creation, procurement and other retail opportunities, and taxes.   
 
The Vanderhoof Chamber of Commerce therefore stands in support of the Blackwater Project and will 
work alongside to meet their goals of supporting the business community in Vanderhoof.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Michelle Roberge 
President, Vanderhoof Chamber of Commerce 
 


